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LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS 

No.20 of 2023  

RECOVERY OF TEMPORARY MAGNETIC RANGE CABLE 

 

1. Works to recover a temporary magnetic range cable are scheduled to take place on Friday 17th 

November. 

 

2. At the start of the cable recovery, dive operations will take place at Berth One to disconnect it 

from the Harbour Wall. 

 

3. The dive vessel SKIN DEEPER 11m LOA will be supported by an auxiliary RHIB during dive 

operations. SKIN DEEPER will display all signals required by the Collision Regulations and will 

maintain a listening watch on VHF Channel 16. 

 
4. Mariners transiting the indicated area are requested to proceed with caution, and to maintain 

a safe distance and good lookout at all times. 

 

5. This notice will self-cancel on completion of the works. 
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6. Owners, Agents, Charterers, Marinas, Yacht Clubs, Recreational Sailing Organisations and 

Water Sports Associations should ensure that the contents of this notice are made known to 

the Masters, or persons in charge of their vessels or craft. 

 

Ed Carter 

Weymouth Harbour Master 

15th November 2023 


